
St Pius X Catholic School 
Te Kura o Hato Paea 

To Learn Love 

To Learn WisdomThe 

Way We Are 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

Winter has really settled in with these cold mornings and we have had quite a few children away 

with sicknesses. With this I have noticed the amount of time Mrs Maree is spending on ringing 

parents to check on absences. This is done for two reasons, 1 we have an electronic system where 

we have to record a child’s absence as well the reason; 2 checking and recording absences means 

that students have arrived at school safely.  

 

A number of parents are using the absence facility on our website, which is great. The opportunity 

to send through your absences using the school app through ‘School Loop’ is also an option now. It 

is very simple to download; instructions are in this newsletter. So if your child is going to be away 

please contact the school. Thank you. 

Reminder: Photo orders are due in tomorrow, this includes the money. School photos are on 

Wednesday and children will be expected to wear their full uniform. 

School Building: The second phase of our building project will be happening soon. This means the 

front entrance to our school will be blocked off. Entry to the office will be through the library. The 

front of the school will be transformed, The deck is being removed and replaced by stairs. We are 

hoping to have the junior school in their new classroom at the start of next term. Once both projects 

have been completed, we will have a blessing for both areas. It is all very exciting. 

Catholic School Intermediate Winter Sports Tournament: We wish our Years 7 & 8 students well as 

they represent our school in hockey and football. 

 

 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 

 

 

57 Pine Ave, Melville, Hamilton 3206, New Zealand . info@stpius.school.nz, www.stpius.school.nz  Ph 07 843-6554 

Thursday 20th June 2019, Newsletter #17 

Your St Pius X School Account will be coming home with your child to-

day.  If you don’t receive an account, that means you don’t need to take 

any further action (as your account is paid).  

Your account can be paid at the school office by cash, eftpos or you can 

pay online: 

ASB Account: 12-3152-0175049-01. There will be a Customer Number in 

the top left hand corner of your account, so if you pay online, please 

quote this Customer Number. If you wish to discuss your account, please 

call the office and we will assist you with any queries you may have. 

Thank you in advance for your payment. 



 

June  

21st  Winter Sports Intermediate 

23rd  First Communion 

26th  School Photos 

  Board of Trustees Meeting 7pm Staffroom 

  

FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL 

...are having a Pie Fundraiser for St Pius 
X School. Please make sure you return 

your forms and the correct money to 

the school by Thursday 4th July 2019. 
(NO CHANGE WILL BE GIVEN). 

If you pay online, please put “Oxford 
Pies” in the details. 

 

 

Return your envelope  

WITH THE CORRECT MONEY 

to the office by Friday 21st June (TOMORROW). You can 
pay PhotoLife online or enclose a cheque with your envelope. 
New families can pick up an envelope from the office and 

there are sibling envelopes available also. 

PHOTOS ARE NEXT WEDNESDAY 

Please make sure your child is in correct 

uniform and, if they have long 

hair, please have it tied back with 

blue or black ties. .  

Ignite Under 12 Marching Team.   
Our amazing team  are currently recruiting for the 
new season. We invite you to give  marching a go. 
We can offer you  Fun—Friendship—Fitness No ex-
perience needed just an attitude to learn.   
Contact Lynette  
027214 8647 

tel:027214%208647

